Toronto District School Board

COMMUNITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES
Committee Name: Community Use of Schools Advisory Committee
Date: October 13,2015
Time: 9:30 am

Present: Trustee Co-Chair Chris Glover; Lynn Manning (Girl Guides of Canada, Ontario Council); Mitchell Curci (The Learning Disability Association
Toronto district); Gerry Lang (Citizens for Lifelong Learning); Heather Mitchell (Toronto Sports Council); Frank Stanschus (Little Kickers); Iris Rivas
(Salvation Army); Susan Fletcher ( Applegrove Community Complex) ; Annie Peng (Social Planning Toronto); Megan Vella (Alt for Big Brothers Big
Sisters)

TDSB: Steve Shaw (System Facilities Officer)

Regrets: Co- Chair Brian Keaney (Toronto Youth Development); Alan Hrabinski (Scarborough Basketball Association); Sam Glazer (Congregation
Beth Haminyan); Judy Gargaro (Etobicoke Philharmonic Orchestra)

Guests: Mathew Antoine (Green Sports Club); Jeff Lerner (TRSL); Barbara Cohen (Willow Weavers); Grant Logan (Willow Weavers); Marvin Blier
(Willow Weavers); Abirahim Ali-Rage (Muqdisni youth Cultural); Azeem Khan ( Ontario Masters Softball Cricket) ; Elysia Robinson ( No Limts — Rest
Tabernacle)

Recorder: Latha John (Parent and Community Engagement Office)

ITEM DISCUSSION RECOMMENDATION/MOTION
Call to Order/Quorum Meeting called to order by Trustee Co- Chair Chris Glover.
Welcome, introductions followed.
Approval of Quorum Quorum was achieved at 9:39 am
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Approval of Agenda

Addition of the delegation of speakers to the agenda.
**Motion to approve the agenda by Susan Fletcher, seconded
by Heather Mitchell. All in favour. Motion carried.

Deleation of speakers
Willow Weavers Square Dance
Club.

TDSB permit issued to Willow Weavers Square Dance Club has
restricted the age to seniors (65years or older) in order to be
charged Group | rates. The age limit jeopardises the program as
the permit cost would go up if Willow Weavers accepts a few
participants less than 65. Willow Weavers would like to be
allowed to teach square dancing to anyone, regardless of age.
As CUSAC understood the age categories to be a majority of
participants, not all participants, Steve Shaw will look into this
and let Willow Weavers know under which category they are
classified.

Action: Steve Shaw to follow up with the
Permit Unit regarding the age restriction in
permitting for the Willow Weavers Square
Dance Club.

Jeff Lerner TRSL

The Board has implemented a policy to have parking lots closed
and chained at some schools after school hours. CUSAC would
like clarification from the permit office whether permit users will
be exempted from the policy.

The time of locking of the parking lots is very complex with
caretaking issues, security issues. Specific information and
signage about parking needs to be given to the community and
Permit users.

Staff Feedback

The Board has implemented a review of parking lots due to
parking issues at schools.

Long term the parking policy is being reviewed by a working
group with representatives from the legal team, facilities, real
estate, permits.

Action: Steve Shaw to present the parking
working group report to CUSAC.
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The Board’s downtown schools have very limited parking,
difficulties in regards to snow removal, parking lot to be
compliance with the city’s zoning bylaws.

Currently the locking of parking lots at schools are a local
decision based on the needs of the school and availability of
parking space. The intent is not to lock out permit holders but to
ensure staff have sufficient parking.

Vast majority of parking issues come from downtown schools.

CUSAC Feedback
Permit holders have historically had the right to park at schools; | Action: Heather Mitchell and Lynn Manning to
they feel strongly that parking should continue to be included draft letter and Latha to send the letter to

for permit holders. Others are worried that if parking is denied Steve Shaw to present to the working group.
participants with mobility issues may disengage from their
activities.

*Motion by Gerry Lang that CUSAC write a letter to permits to
the board'’s parking working group in regards to parking issues
for permit holders. Motion seconded by Susan Fletcher.

All in favour. Motion Carried

Discussion

Is there a community representative on the board’s parking
working group? The community factor shouldn’t be overlooked
as when school parking is not available; the parking problem
gets moved to the streets which affect the neighbourhood.

The letter should include an identification process for permits
holders, while including information that parking will be made
available but is not guaranteed.
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CUSAC also requests that the board post these changes on the
website to be transparent about this policy to permit holders.

Approval of MinutesSeptember
17th, 2015

Minutes to be amended, Doug Blair to be listed as a guest.
**Motion to approve the minutes as amended by Susan
Fletcher, seconded by Gerry Lang. All in favour. Motion carried.

Outstanding Action Items:

1 Report on the conplaints
tracked at the Permit
department

Complaints from last September have been tracked by Permit
Unit (those that were escalated and where resolutions were
made).

29 complaints received during the year, of those 11 were related
to fees/permit costs. 4 complaints related to playing field
conditions.

3 complaints in regards to the condition of the facilities (i.e. cold,
dirty), 1 complaint related to the temperature of the pool (which
is set at a board standard) .2 complaints related to the permit
process. There were also 4 complaints related to permit users
(community complaining about groups).

There is no official complaint procedure set up and the board is
looking to have a process for receiving complaints.

CUSAC Feedback

Permit holders don't know who to complain to, there is no direct
line available for the process. Also feel that the numbers are low
and groups are contacting others; as evidenced by the number
of deputations at CUSAC this past year. Our worry is that this
only reflects those that don’t give up, not that their complaints
were resolved.

9 Report on best practices

The best practices document from OASBO (Ontario Association
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on permitting

of School Business Officials) is in print but is not yet available.

9 Digitization of the permits
update

RFP (Request For Proposals) from the board was previously
distributed to identify possible vendors for the digitization of
the Board'’s permit system. The working group has selected a
vendor, proof of concept has been passed, and the board report
will go to the Board’s Finance and Accountability Committee for
approval on October 14th. It is expected it will be approved by
the committee (because the dollar value is under the board limit
it does not also need Board approval). It is hoped the system
will be ready in time to process Spring permits, if not by then the
next target is for Summer permits.

CUSAC is pleased that this process has finally been realized; it
has been our recommendation for years.

FAQUpdate

Permit department staff - Kitty Leung to present the final version
of the updated FAQ to Board’s Communications department for
approval.

Action: Update on FAQ from Staff at the next
CUSAC meeting

AGM 2015 PlanningElections
communications to be sent out to
permit holders

Letter sent to all permit holders indicating the two dates of
CUSAC meeting prior to the AGM and the eligibility factors to
hold a position at CUSAC.
The AGM is to be held on November 23 at 7:00pm.
CUSAC members to represent group of permit holders.
The categories which are up for elections this year are

9 aboriginal

1 sports and recreation

9 artsand hobbies

1 youth
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q faith-based
I and two additional members

Discussion
CUSAC need to solicit potential NEW candidates to join the
committee.

Feedback.

The members of CUSAC are volunteers who have devoted a lot
of time and commitment. It is a challenge to get people to
commit to the time andplay an active part. There is a broadr
representation of permit holders at CUSAC; wonder if we could
get a broader representation to attend.

CUSAC Member Attendance

Attendance should be monitored and the committee members
should be reminded, informed and warned of losing their
membership at CUSAC if the member or representatives of the
organisation is absent for more than three meetings in a row or
more than half the meetings in a calendar year

Action: Standing agenda item to have
attendance update every meeting, flagging
anyone in jeopardy of losing membership.

Action: Letter about categories of elections to
the permit holders to be drafted by Lynn
Manning & Heather Mitchell.

Letter to be forwarded to Permit holders
through Permit Unit.

Report on Community Hub Review

CUSAC to write a letter of support
with itemised key elements as
actionable items to be followed
through.

A single generic letter from CUSAC should be drafted to support
the recommendation of the Community Hub report, with the
opportunity for each organization to input their own
information.

Discussion
CUSAC members are concerned that all community groups are

Action: Karen Pitre to be invited to CUSAC
AGM to present Community Hub Report.

Action : Letter of AGM to remind Permit
holders to mention the Community Hub
report
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not aware of the Community Hub report, issued August 15th.
Key groups are not able to access the information and so are
unaware of the implications if the recommendations are
implemented. Heather Mitchell agreed to send the link to the
report, for Latha forward to all guests. The report has a huge
potential impact on communities, recommending greater
coordination between ministries and better utilizing public
assets and the value needs to be addressed. CUSAC is concerned
that school parks are not mentioned and wonder where the
revenue will come from to implement the recommendations.
Karen Pitre was hired by the Province to now implement the
recommendations. Susan Fletcher reported that she will be the
guest speaker at the upcoming SPACE Coalition Policy Breakfast
on November 16" from 8:00am — 9:30 am, which CUSAC
members are welcome to attend. She will be discussing in
greater detail 6 of the recommendations from her report.Trustee
Glover stated that as the TDSB is the 2" biggest property holder
in the Province it will have a major impact on their properties.
He is worried it will further negatively impact the shortage of
daycare spaces in Toronto, especially in the most underserved
areas in the city.

Action: Community Hubs report to be sent
out to the guests at CUSAC.

Action: SPACE Policy Breakfast on November
16™, Karen Pitre to present on “Community
Hubs in Ontario: A Strategic Framework &
Action Plan” information of the event to be
forwarded to CUSAC by Latha.

Trustee Report

The board is holding community consultations on the potential
sale of 22 properties.

ARCs (Accommodation Review Committees) - the board is
looking at the number of schools closing across the city.

There needs to be much greater coordination of different levels
of government about the needs and use of community space.

Trustee Robin Pilkey is the new chair- the board of Trustees have
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22 Trustees, 11 were newly elected last year.
The Trustees to have a retreat before December to set goals for

the next 3 years.
The Wilson report in January was ||}

and




